
Selectboard Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday May 27, 2025 @ 6:30pm 

In attendance: 

Selectboard     Board Secretary    Citizen 

Reginald Bunnell – chair  Terri L. Williams   Ryan Houde 

Raymond Terry Williams       Adam Powell 

Tyler Fournier              

CALL TO ORDER 

Reg called the meeting to order at 6:29 

APPROVE MINUTES: 

Minutes of April 29th, 2025, selectboard meeting were approved 

CITIZEN’S CONCERNS/REQUESTS/INPUT 

Adam Powell and Ryan Houde were inquiring about the future of the tool shed owned by the town.  Reg 
went over the results of the survey, R. Terry went over the price of removing the building either by hauling 
away or burying.  Both seemed quite expensive.  No action has been taken on the future of the building at 
this time.  Terri Lynn will check with the town lawyer to see what our options are if we were to decide to 
sell.   

REPORT FROM THE ROAD COMMISSIONER: 

R Terry said that there was little to report at this time.  He mentioned that Casey is expected to start on 
the mitigation work (ditching) the first part of June. 

 REPORT FROM THE TOWN CLERK: 

Terri Lynn reported on the quote for painting the town garage at $12,500.  This will be brought before the 
members of the town to be voted on at some future date.  The town hall was quoted at $7,500.  Leftover 
grant money will cover the expenses on this so the selectboard voted to go ahead and have the town hall 
painted now while the painter is in the area. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

The radon test came back.  The results show that the radon measurement is way below actionable levels.  
Nothing to work about for sure. 

 

 



 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Gretchen Faford has agreed to clean the town hall/office on a monthly schedule. 

R Terry reported that the estimate for fencing for Appleton Cemetery is at $20,000.  The selectboard 
decided not to pursue this any further at this time.  Reg said that he could fix the fence with a few posts.  
R Terry volunteered to get them.  Terri Lynn will investigate possible grant opportunities with NVDA. 

  

OTHER BUSINESS: 

Tyler and Terri Lynn will be meeting with Dana Young in the near future to go over details of the MERP 
project and what is left to be done, when it is expected to be done and the cost of the remaining items.   

ADJOURN:   

Reg Bunnell adjourned the meeting at 7:33 pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted 

 

Board Secretary 

 

______________________________________________ 

Terri L. Williams 

 

Approved by the select board 

 

Chair ___________________________________________ 

 

Member _________________________________________ 

 

Member ________________________________________ 


